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“We are called...listen deeply” 

Year 3/4 Gala Day  

Prayer for St Patrick 
CALENDAR DATES 

Week 7 Fri 17/3 Playgroup 9:15am—10:45am Gathering Space 

 Fri 17/3 
St Patrick’s Day Mass for Schools—St Patrick’s 

Cathedral—Year 6 attending 

 Fri 17/3 
Whole School Assembly—2:30pm Gathering 

Space—presented by Room 8 

Week 8 Mon —Fri  NAPLAN Assessment Week continues 

 Tues 21/3 
Harmony Day— Special Dress Day—see newslet-

ter for details 

 Tues 21/3 
Harmony Day Whole School Liturgy—2:30pm  

Gathering Space 

 Wed 22/3 OPEN DAY—Tours @ 9:30am, 2:30pm & 6:00pm 

 Wed 22/3 Athletics Coaching Session 2—PE Lessons 

 Thurs 23/3 Year 5/6 Gala Day 

 Thurs 23/3 Bluearth with Jake 

 Fri 24/3 
Cuppa in the Carpark & FLASH 2nd Hand Uniform 

Sale 

 Fri 24/3 Playgroup 9:15am—10:45am Gathering Space 

 Fri 24/3 
Stations of the Cross Prayer Time– Yr 2/3 10:30am 

in the Church 

 Fri 24/3 
Family Fun Night—5:00pm see newsletter and 

Operoo for details 

Week 9 Wed 29/3 Athletics Coaching Session 3—PE Lessons 

 Thurs 30/3 Positive Start Basketball Session 2 

 Thurs 30/3 Parent Helper Course (Repeat session) 2:30pm 

LAST WEEK OUR YEAR 3 AND 4 

STUDENTS ATTENDED THE  

DISTRICT GALA DAY EVENT. 

THEY DISPLAYED  

WONDERFUL TEAM WORK, HAD 

FUN AND REPRESENTED SsPP VERY 

PROUDLY. 

WELL DONE TEAM SsPP !! 



“We are called...listen deeply” 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

OPEN DAY— Wednesday 23rd March 

Parents, families and friends are invited to our Open Day. School tours will take place at 9:30am, 2:30pm and 6:00pm. We 

encourage you to share this information with families within your community; sporting teams, social groups, dance and singing 

friends. We would like to showcase our school to as many people as we can and spread all the good news of what we do at 

SSPP. 

LATE ARRIVALS—FOR YOUR CHILD’S SAFETY 

Parents and carers are reminded that when a child arrives late to school—anytime after 9:00am is considered late– that  

students must be accompanied by an adult to the office with the late arrival recorded. This is a matter of safety for 

your child as staff are no longer able to be on duty at the gates when the 9:00am bells sounds. This is a matter of importance. 

Similarly for early departures, students will only be permitted to leave with a known adult in attendance at the office who has 

signed the student out. 

 

Dear Families, 

We are called…listen deeply 

We congratulate our Year 3 Reconciliation candidates who received the sacrament of First 

Reconciliation at a beautiful service held last Thursday evening.  Congratulations to  Blake, 

Romeo, Madeleine, Antonio, Audrey, Jasper and Connor on taking this next important step 

in your faith journey. Thank you to the parents and staff who continue to support our  

sacramental students. 

 

Our Year 3/4 students attended their first Summer Gala Day last Wednesday where they participated in a round robin 

competition of rounders. Our teams played really well, demonstrating good teamwork, encouraging each other and playing 

fairly. It was a great experience for students as they learnt to play a new team sport, deepened their friendships with stu-

dents in other year levels and took pride in representing our school in the wider community. Results from the day were 

mixed with some wins and losses but for the most part lots of fun! 

Next week our Year 5/6 students will participate in their Gala Day where we have entered two teams for the Teeball  

competition. We wish these students well in their friendly competition. 

 

From all accounts, our first Sushi Special Lunch Day held last Friday, was a great hit! Thank you to families who supported 

the event and helped us to raise a little money to go towards our school production. Thank you to the parents who helped 

to distribute the sushi to all classes in a timely way. The support of the community is greatly appreciated. 

 

A reminder to all families that we have our Family Fun Night next Friday 24th March. This is a wonderful opportunity for 

us to gather as a community and have some family fun. We begin the evening on the grassed area with some tabloid 

sports games that students and families can be involved in. We then break for a sausage sizzle and a chat with friends. To 

finish the night, students and families will be invited to the mini colour run on the basketball courts. BYO picnic rugs, water 

bottles and hats. White tshirts are recommended for the colour run. Please reply to the Operoo notification to indicate your 

attendance and let us know of any dietary requirements. A $20 donation per family is asked for to cover some of the costs. 

Payments can be made directly into the school bank account, in cash or via eftpos at the school office. We look forward to 

welcoming all families to this event. 

 

Please remember that our Newsletter is distributed each fortnight. Our newsletter contains important information about 

what is happening around the school and in our community. As best as we can, we try to keep our community up to date 

of events as early as possible so family plans can be made. Don’t forget to access our Parent Calendar which has the most 

up to date information. Our Parent Calendar can be accessed through our  school website and via this link. 

 

Warmest wishes, 

Trish Vandekolk 

https://www.sppdcstr.catholic.edu.au/
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?cid=c3NwcG9ubGluZUBnbWFpbC5jb20
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SCHOOL NEWS  

HARMONY DAY—TUESDAY 21st MARCH 

Harmony Day is the celebration that recognises our diversity and brings together Australians from all different 

backgrounds. It’s about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone. On Tuesday students are 

invited to come to school dressed in their cultural dress or cultural colours. Alternatively, students may wish to 

wear their school uniform and attach something orange; a scarf, hat, headband, bandana, socks, t-shirt or jumper. 

Orange has traditionally been the colour for Harmony Day. We look forward to celebrating the diversity and 

inclusiveness of our community. 

2024 ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN 

Parents with children entering Prep in 2024 can collect an enrolment form from the  Office. If you have family, 

neighbours or friends looking to enrol, feel free to take an enrolment pack to give them.  Enrolments will be  

taken up until April 30. 
 

ST PATRICK’S DAY MASS FOR SCHOOLS—FRIDAY 17th MARCH 

Tomorrow our Year 6 Leaders will accompany Mrs Pritchard and Miss Daniela to the annual St Patrick’s Day 

Mass for schools. Students from schools across the Archdiocese are invited to attend this special event. Our 

School captains will carry our school banner in the opening procession. Following mass, students walk to  

Treasury Gardens where they will be entertained by bands and performers from other Catholics schools whilst  

eating their lunch. This is a great way to celebrate Catholic Education Week. 
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SCHOOL NEWS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 “SUSHI AT SCHOOL” 

We all enjoyed Sushi Day last week.  

Thanks to the  

Community Engagement Group  

 

YEAR 3/4 GALA DAY 

Our Year 3 and 4 students  

enjoyed a great day  

of sport and fun at the  

recent Gala Day. 

 
BOOMERS BASKETBALL CLINIC 

Our Junior students recently participated in a 

basketball clinic—learning the skills of the 

game, & taking home a basketball!! 
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SCHOOL NEWS  

CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK ART SHOW 

We are very proud to announce that SSPP have entered three pieces of art to this year’s Catholic  

Education Art Show. As part of Catholic Education Week, the annual Creative Arts Exhibition is now on at the 

Catholic Leadership Centre. The exhibition is available as a digital experience as part of the Catholic Education 

Week website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARISH NEWS 
 

Cheryl Tay will be leaving her role as our Pastoral work on the 12th of April 2023.  The parish is now inviting  

applications from candidates who may be interested in filling this role. Please speak to Fr Jerald for details. 

  



END OF TERM 1 

Thursday 6th April 

1:00pm Finish 

“We are called...listen deeply” 

SCHOOL NEWS  

SCHOOL FEES & CHARGES 
Fee Statements have been sent via email.  We are sincerely grateful to families who have made payments over the last  

couple of weeks. This ensures the continuation of all planned programs, excursions and learning opportunities for our  

students. Term 1 fees and levies are due by 6th April.  

Families experiencing financial difficulties are asked to contact Trish.  Please be assured that all matters of fees are treated 

with the utmost confidentiality. 

 

START OF TERM 2 

WEDNESDAY 26TH APRIL  
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SCHOOL NEWS  

 

DIRECT DEPOSIT TO THE SCHOOL BANK ACCOUNT AS FOLLOWS: 

Ss Peter & Paul’s School—NAB—BSB: 083 347 ACCOUNT NO: 64384 1719 REF: FAMILY FUN NIGHT (FAMILY NAME) 
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SCHOOL NEWS  

Ss Peter and Paul’s Performing Arts 2023 

We are Called – to find the Treasure Within 
 
Costume Fitting Day – Tuesday 28 March 
 

Dear families, 
 
Performing Arts classes have begun in preparation for the school concert. Each 
class is working on their own part of the story. Students are learning songs and 
dances with many students are helping to choreograph dances by adding lots of creative ideas. The students have shown a 
high level of enthusiasm during classes and are working hard to learn new skills. It is pleasing to see many students stepping 
out of their comfort zone with a positive mindset. 
Our optional dance group is working on 2 dances and the level of choreography and teamwork is 
impressive. All students have been told about their concert character and most have seen their 
costumes. The students are very excited to try on their costumes on Tuesday 28 March. 
 
Child Safety and Costumes 
 
Students will be required to wear appropriate undergarments when trying on costumes at school to 
protect their privacy. All students will wear their sports uniforms on costume days. They need to 
wear a singlet top under their t-shirt. Girls may like to wear a leotard or bike shorts under their sports 
uniform. Students will get changed in classrooms (not toilets) and must kept a singlet top and shorts 
on when trying on costumes. 
 
Dates: 
 Tuesday 15 August:   Rehearsal at the theatre 10.30am – 2.30pm 
 Tuesday 22 August:   School concert 6.30pm arrival for 7.00pm concert 
 Venue:    Kel Watson Theatre, Forest Hill College 
 Tickets:    Tickets will be available for purchase in Term 3, via trybooking.  
     More information will be sent regarding tickets and other concert  
     information as the term progresses. 
 
Concert Topic: We are Called – to find the Treasure Within 
 
“We are called” is about being a follower of God in answering the call to love, live and care as Jesus 
taught us: ourselves, each other and God's world (the environment). This will be incorporated into a 
story about finding our own unique selves – our treasure. We will use characters, music and ideas 
from the “Aladdin” story. The students will sing, dance and act in a celebration of the Performing Arts. 
They will explore God’s call to us to “shine our light in the world”. 
 
Performance Skills 
 
Over the course of the concert preparation, we will be working on the following; 
 

• Using facial expression and body language 
• Using vocal skills such as volume, character voices, pauses and expression 
• Memorising lines 
• Learning dance moves 
• Helping to choreograph dance moves 
• Microphone skills 
• Using the stage – positions, moving, entering and exiting 

 
Many thanks, 
Cathy Ellis 

K&C Performing Arts: Kind and Creative 
St Christopher’s, 5 Doon Ave, Glen Waverley 

kcperformingarts@hotmail.com 
Cathy Ellis – 0416 040 120 
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
NAPLAN FOR YEAR 3 & YEAR 5—15th MARCH—27th MARCH 

The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) assesses literacy and numeracy skills that are  

essential for every child to progress through school and life. Students in Years 3 and 5 participate in the annual NAPLAN tests 

in Reading, Writing, Conventions of Language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and Numeracy. The assessment provides 

parents and schools with an understanding of how individual students are performing at the time of the tests. NAPLAN is just 

one aspect of our school’s assessment and reporting process - it does not replace ongoing assessments made by teachers 

about student performance.  

Help your child prepare by reassuring them that NAPLAN is just one part of the school program, and by  

reminding them on the day to simply try their best. This year students will be completing their assessments through an online 

portal (except for Year 3 Writing which will be completed on paper).  It is for this reason that we have a longer period for 

administering the tasks. 

Practice sessions will be held to ensure  students are familiar with the platform and that devices and our  

internet connection are adequate. Teachers will ensure students are familiar with the types of questions in the tests and wil l 

provide appropriate support and guidance.  ACARA suggests that excessive preparation is not useful and can lead to  

unnecessary anxiety. If you have any questions about your child's preparation for NAPLAN, you are encouraged to make a 

time to speak with their teacher.  
 

 

OPEROO (CAREMONKEY) - UPDATES  

Families should have received through Operoo the following policies and agreements for you to read, discuss with your child/

ren and acknowledge your acceptance to abide by: 

 Parent /Carer Code of Conduct 

 Student Code of Conduct 

 Photograph Permissions 

 Safe Internet Use & Agreement 

 

Thank you to the families who have responded to the Operoo notification and acknowledged your response. Parents are 

asked to complete these asap so as to ensure that your child/ren continue to have access to the internet and school devices. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROAD SAFETY MESSAGE 

Drivers, please do not do a U turn in Beverley Street. 

There are roundabouts at each end of the school for 

drivers to turn around.  
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SCHOOL NEWS  

DROP OFF & PICK UP ROUTINE 

Thank you to all parents and carers for your patience this afternoon at pick up time. We are doing our best to set up a routine 

that enables all children to get picked up as safely and quickly as possible. We thank you for following the routine that is  

outlined below: 

 PREP / 1 students and their older siblings will be dropped off and picked up from the main gate at 

the front entrance 

 Year 2/3 students and their older siblings will be dropped off and picked up from the main gate at 

the front entrance (the class will be escorted to the front gate at dismissal) 

 Year 4  and Year 5/6 students will be dropped off and picked up from the lower gate at the staff 

carpark 

This routine sees a relatively even distribution of numbers exiting the gates in the safest way. Staff are on duty to ensure all 

students are collected safely. 

STAYING SAFE FROM MOSQUITOES 

Recent wet and warm weather has increased mosquito breeding. Mosquitoes can carry diseases that may be passed on to  

people through mosquito bites. A range of mosquito-borne diseases have recently been detected in mosquitoes in northern 

Victoria.  Mosquito-borne diseases can cause serious illness, including infections of the brain, with children particularly at risk. 

The best way to prevent mosquito-borne diseases is to avoid mosquito bites.  

In line with community health advice , families can protect against mosquito bites by: 

using insect repellent that contains picaridin or DEET on all exposed skin if outdoors when mosquitoes are observed, 

from October to March 

wearing long, loose-fitting clothing outdoors if possible if mosquitoes are around and covering exposed skin as much as 

possible. Summer school uniforms, including polos and shorts, can continue to be worn, but students should use insect 

repellent on exposed skin if mosquitoes are active 

limiting outdoor activity when mosquitoes are active. 

Further information 

A handy guide to help protect you and your family from mosquito-borne disease 

Better Health Channel information about preventing mosquito-borne diseases. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 Grade 6 Graduation  

Fundraising Program 

Please support our fundraising for our End of Year Grade 6  

Graduation Celebration.  Every forth week we will be  

donating sale proceeds to charity.  

They are $0.50 each with five flavours to choose from: 

Raspberry  Strawberry Cola 

  Orange Lemon  

They are Naturally Coloured and Flavoured: 

WOOLWORTHS  PURCHASED 

BERRI BRAND—QUELCH 

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-12/DH%202211311_Protect%20yourself%20from%20mosquitoes_DL%28F%29.pdf
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/mosquitoes-can-carry-diseases
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SCHOOL NEWS  

ANZAC BADGES—SALES 

We will again be selling AZAC Badges in the weeks leading up to ANZAC Day 26th April. The RSL’s ANZAC Ap-

peal supports those current and former members of the Australian Defense Force who still suffer because of their 

military service, and their dependents when in need. Our Faith & Service captains will go around to classes each 

morning to sell the badges.  Please see the invitation further in the newsletter to all members of our community 

to attend the dawn service at the Doncaster RSL. 

 

ANAPHYLAXIS, FOOD ALLERGIES & OTHER ALLERGIES 

Ministerial Order 706 – Anaphylaxis Management in Schools  

Ss Peter & Paul’s School fully complies with Ministerial Order 706 and the associated Guidelines regarding the  

safety and care of students and staff with severe allergies. Ss Peter & Paul’s school is responsible to develop and 

maintain an Anaphylaxis Policy and ensure policies and procedures are regularly reviewed, amended according to 

the most recently published information and communicated promptly with the school community. 

Here at Ss Peter & Paul’s, as a matter of respect for students and staff with life threatening anaphylaxis, we ask  

families to avoid nuts and nut products when providing snacks and lunches for their children. This would  

include food items with visible nuts, processed nuts, sesame seeds and sandwich spreads made from nut  

products. 

Personal hygiene is strongly encouraged with the correct washing of hands. Classroom cleanliness is also  

maintained through the wiping of surfaces students use. Your support in adhering to this is gratefully  

appreciated. 

 

CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS AT SSPP 

Birthdays are always an exciting time for our students. Here at SSPP we acknowledge each students’ special day in 

a number of different ways—Classroom Birthday Charts, Assemblies, 

B i r t h d a y  s t i c k e r s ,  h a t s  o r  t h e  

opportunity for students to choose a game for their class to play. Each 

class recognises birthdays in their own special way. At Assemblies we 

acknowledge the birthdays of students and sing Happy Birthday as a 

whole school. 

Ss Peter & Paul’s promotes the safety and wellbeing of all our students 

and therefore have a no food sharing practice.  We are aware of the 

m a n y  

allergies that children have in the school, some of which are life  

threatening, and the preference parents have to limit particular food  

colours, preservatives and additives in their children’s diet.  For these  

reason we ask that parents do not bring chocolates, lolly bags or birthday 

cakes to share when it is your child’s birthday. If families wish to provide 

something to share with your child’s classmates, party favours or small 

gifts i.e. pencils, rubbers etc… are a preferred option and always make for a fun alternative.  

 
 

MISS PEPPERCORN—LUNCH ORDER SERVICE 

The Miss Peppercorn lunch service will commence next Friday 24th March.   

To set up an account and to read about the lunches, please visit their website: 

https://www.misspeppercorn.com.au/school-lunches/ 

Once you are all set up you can start placing orders !! 

 
 

https://www.misspeppercorn.com.au/school-lunches/


“We are called...listen deeply” 

SCHOOL NEWS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

 Project Compassion boxes. Lent is a time to give to others. Please watch this video about the 

good works of Caritas.  Each family will receive a Project Compassion box, please give generously. 

Thank you. 

 Sacrament dates: First Holy Communion Saturday 18th Nov 6pm, Confirmation Sunday 10th  

September 2.30pm. 

Please email Mrs Pritchard if you have any questions. ronnie.pritchard@sppdcstr.catholic.edu.au  
Thank you. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TUySmh-u7rc
mailto:ronnie.pritchard@sppdcstr.catholic.edu.au
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